
 

15 May 2020 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

RE Term 2 Week 5 Update 

 

The Queensland Government has confirmed today that students in Years 2–10 will return to school 
on Monday 25 May, 2020. 

 

This announcement means that from 25 May, all of our students can return to school. I join our 
entire school team in warmly welcoming your child back. We have missed them.  

 

From this date, teachers will be teaching face-to-face within the classroom environment. Teachers 
will not be expected to lead dual (face-to-face and home-based) modes of teaching and learning. If 
you choose to keep your child at home, you remain responsible for their supervision and their 
learning. 

 

The decision to return to school for all Queensland students is supported by Queensland’s Chief 
Health Officer and aligns with progressive easing of restrictions as part of the Government’s 
response to COVID-19.  

 

Advice from the Australian Health Protection Principal Committee (AHPPC) states that physical 
distancing is not required for students during classroom activities. However, it is still required 
between adults. I therefore ask parents and carers to pay particular attention to the requirement for 
adults to maintain physical distancing of 1.5 metres at all times while on school grounds.  

 

Please do not gather in areas around the school such as carparks, at the school gate or outside 
classrooms. In addition, please make use of our stop, drop and go area wherever possible. 

 

On behalf of all staff, I sincerely thank you for your patience and support over recent weeks and 
months. The positive feedback from our school community and the willingness of parents and 
carers to partner with us in support of your children’s learning, has been greatly appreciated.  

 

 

 

https://www.health.gov.au/news/australian-health-protection-principal-committee-ahppc-advice-on-reducing-the-potential-risk-of-covid-19-transmission-in-schools-24-april-2020


 

Year 7 to 10 Snapshot of Student Work for Term 2 Week 5 

Our staff have developed learning programs for week 5 of Term 2 and I ask all parents to be 

familiar with the information sent home by the school.  A screen shot of the snapshot is included 

below. If parents have not received an email, information regarding the learning programs and our 

expectations for students can be found on the school website at  

https://toogoolawahshs.eq.edu.au/calendar-and-news/news/c-o-v-i-d19-parent-updates  

 

Year 7 to 10 Weekly Tracking of Student Progress 

Teachers are keeping evidence of student work and keeping track of how students are progressing 

with weekly set tasks. Parents will be informed if students are not making progress on weekly 

tasks.  

Year Level Coordinators 

Year 7 Ms Masters vlmas0@eq.edu.au 

Year 8 Mr Harris tharr72@eq.edu.au  

Year 9 Mr Beacham sbeac2@eq.edu.au  

Year 10 Ms Woods lwood64@eq.edu.au 

SEP Mrs Donnelly ldonn27@eq.edu.au  

Yours Sincerely 

 

Ross Jardine  

Principal 

Attachment 1 - Year 7 to 10 Snapshot of Student Work for Term 2 Week 4 and 5 
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